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DIARY 
DATES 

 

Hello, 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

    
   Mrs H. Scargill 
   Principal 
 

 

Next week 
 
18th December 
Xmas Jumper Day. See 
details of competition 
inside. 
 
18th December 
Christmas Disco 
 
20th December 
Last day of term 
 
 

Future dates 
 
4th January 2018 
Children back to school 

Our children and staff enjoyed a 
lovely Christmas lunch together 

on Wednesday this week. 
Colourful party hats and festive 
music completed the Christmas 

mood. 
Thank you to Sharon and the 
fabulous lunch team for their 
hard work and organisation, 
coping with the additional 

diners. 
 

Also, thank you to Sir Christopher Hatton Academy for hosting another 
wonderful Hatton Academies Christmas Concert. 
Our children sang beautifully and we were very proud of them, as usual. 
It was also really lovely to see many of our former pupils involved, singing or 
playing musical instruments. This event is always a highlight to the festive 
period. 
 

Please remember, there are still three days of school before we break up for the Christmas holidays. 
 
As this is the last newsletter of the year, I would like to say άMerry Christmas and Happy New Yearέ 
to everyone and I hope you have a peaceful and relaxing time with your family.     
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TOP HOUSE  THIS WEEK  

 
 

HOUSE CLASS TOTALS  
 

INVENTORS  

 

5A, 5B, 6A  4003  
 

SCIENTISTS  

 

4A, 4B, 6B      3998 
 

EXPLORERS 

 

2A, 3A, 3B  4000  
 

MUSICIANS  

 

1A, 1B, 2B     4150  
 

ARTISTS  

 

RA, RB 4024  
 

Mrs. Scargillõs  

 
 

 

Golden Book 

 

 

Wiktoria, in class 4A, submitted an extremely 
detailed piece of work and wrote that she 
enjoyed being able to explain how ‘touch’ 
works.  
Jakub, in class 4B, loved making his detailed 
booklet and using colour to annotate each 
page. 
Both children earned themselves 10 victastic 
points for their excellent work. 

We are delighted with the amazing 
work from year 4, who are making 
booklets to describe the sense of touch. 
 



 

 

 
 

If you are concerned about punctuality or attendance and would like support, please ask to speak to one of our 
Inclusion team or the Attendance Officer. 

 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE UPDATE 

Miss Clarke RA 89.6% 

Miss Holmes RB 98.3% 

Mrs Camozzi 1A 94.0% 

Mrs Akie 1B 92.9% 

Miss Williams 2A 93.3% 

Mr Mills 2B 90.0% 

Miss Dawson 3A 92.6% 

Mrs Spencer 3B 93.9% 

Mr Pearson 4A 93.3% 

Miss Kelly 4B 96.4% 

Mrs Wall 5A 89.2% 

Miss Goodman 5B 94.0% 

Miss Costanzo 6A 95.5% 

Mrs Embling 6B 99.4%  

 

 

 

 

1st  
Class 6B 

 

2nd 
Class RB  

                      
6b 3rd 
Class 4B 

          
 

CLASS ATTENDANCE OF THE WEEK  

WHOLE SCHOOL WEEKLY AVERAGE 93.6% 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please help us in trying to improve our attendance. 

 

Please remember to contact 

the school office each day  

of illness to advise that 

your child will not be in 

school.  

01933 223323  
 

Medicines prescribed by a doctor can be 
administered at school by a member of 
staff. ¢ƘŜ ƭŀōŜƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ 
dosage instructions must be intact and 
legible. An adult must bring in and collect 
the medication from the office. 
 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
Diarrhoea and Vomiting  

In adults and older children, diarrhoea and 

vomiting will usually get better on its own. 

Treatment consists of replacing the fluid 

that you have lost and resting the 

digestive system by having nothing to eat 

for 24 hours.  

I f you are concerned about babies or 

young children, the doctor will be happy to 

offer advice over the phone.  

How long does a sickness bug last for?  

Some people also have a slight fever, 

headaches, painful stomach cramps and 

aching limbs. The symptoms appear  one to 

two days  after you become infected and 

typically last for up to two or  three days . 

If symptoms continue after this, consult 

your GP.  

If your child has sickness and/or 
diarrhoea, please do not send them to 
school until they have been clear of the 

bug for 24 hours. 



 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          
 

  

 

CLASSROOM NEWS. . 
. . . . . . 

 

Class 1A has been exploring 
'teen' numbers in Maths! 

 

How many tens do you 
think Lacey needed to 

make 100? 

 

  

Year 1 were fantastic 'story tellers' in 
their Class Assembly on Tuesday 

last week. 
 Mrs. Camozzi was very proud of 

them all! 
 

Year 1, carrying out a science investigation to explore how plants absorb 
water. We cannot wait to find out what happens to the cabbage leaves! 

We have been labelling the 
parts of a plant in Science. 

 



  

Fantastic Victastic Awards 
 

Miss Clarke  Well done to the all of our Reception children in classes RA 
and RB for their wonderful performances of “Pete the Cat 

Saves Christmas”. You were all brilliant!  Miss Holmes  
 Mrs Camozzi  Jessica Gent for using finger spaces in her writing! Well done, I 

am very proud of you. 
Jiya Vegad for creating her own ending to the story ‘Handa’s 
surprise’. 

 Mrs Akie   Emaan Ali for consistently trying her best when completing 
learning tasks. 
Jessica Majewska for excellent progress in her writing. 

 Mr Mills  Amelia Lewandowksa for having an excellent attitude towards 
learning and for reading with expression in Read Write Inc. 
Cassius Monroe for having lots of enthusiasm in Read Write 
Inc. sessions and for reading with expression. 

 Miss Williams  Mihai Bita for his concentration and effort when word 
building this week. 
Filip Sajur for his good attitude to learning in maths. 

 Miss Dawson  Tiffany Bordas for making excellent contributions to class 
discussions about the effectiveness of a set of instructions. 
Laura Gajewska for independently improving simple 
sentences by adding adjectives, adverbs and conjunctions. 

 Mrs Spencer  Dominic Jursa for supporting his partner in a practical maths 
activity. 
Sean Botwe for making a supreme effort to improve his 
handwriting this term. 

 Mr Pearson  Faiza Mbarouk for fantastic work on two step word problems. 
Gurbaaj Nag for great work this term on improving his English 
work 

 Miss Kelly  Rubi Pentelow and Roberts Grinvald for swimming 25 metres 
in swimming this week! They showed the values of 
perseverance and aspiration. 

 Mrs Wall  Hamza Miah for improved listening and thinking skills. 
Oliwier Puchaz for writing a great orientation for his 
newspaper report. 

 Miss Goodman  Mehek Ali for persevering with challenging maths problems. 
Susana Francisco for aspiring to improve her times tables 
knowledge. 

 Miss Costanzo  Rishan Ganatra for being a fabulous ‘teacher’ during our 
maths lesson. 
Kacper Olek for persevering with learning how to compare 
fractions. 

 Mrs Embling  Natallia Howell for her perseverance in mathematics. 
Martyna Prus for her hard work and perseverance. 



 

 

     

DECEMBER DATES 

Wear a Festive Jumper to 
school on  

Monday 18th
 December 

and donate £1.00, which will 
go to ΨSave the ChildrenΩ. 
Your money will help to 

provide healthcare, 
education, protection and 
food to millions of children 
around the world who are 
missing out on basic care. 

                    

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tickets available from the 
school office, price £1.50  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, 18 th  December.  
 
 

 

 

 

COMPETITION WINNER 
Design a poster to advertise  
Ȱ#ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ *ÕÍÐÅÒ $ÁÙȱ 

 
Congratulations to Dominik Kuswik in class 5A, whose winning poster has been 
displayed around the school to promote ȰSave the Children Christmas jumper 

dayȱ. 

 
 

Your child may wear a Christmas jumper to school 
on Monday instead of their school 

cardigan/jumper.  
The rest o f their clothing must be school uniform .  

Donations of £1.00 please.  

Wednesday, 20th December is the last day of the Autumn term. We return to school on 
Thursday, 4th January 2018. Please arrive by 8.45am in full uniform. 

DonȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÂÏÏË ÙÏÕÒ hot dinners through Live Kitchen for the first week back. 


